
TOWN OF FRANCESTOWN 
OFFICE OF SELECTMEN 

27 MAIN STREET ● P.O. BOX 5 

FRANCESTOWN, NEW HAMPSHIRE 03043-0005 
 

BOARD OF SELECTMEN MEETING MINUTES 

 

May 7, 2013 
 

Selectmen Present: Chair Betsy Hardwick, Scott Carbee, and Abigail Arnold 

 

Staff Present: Town Administrator Michael Branley and Road Agent Gary Paige 

 

Also present: Lawrie Barr, Tom Clark, Jack Curren, and others unknown to the minute taker 

 

CALL TO ORDER: Betsy convened the site walk of Pleasant Pond Road at 4:30 p.m.  

 

Those present walked the section of Pleasant Pond Road to be reconstructed this year, running 

from where reconstruction ended last year to the general area of the boat launch.  There was a 

discussion about the culvert going towards Jack Curren’s property; Gary stated he would look 

into potential alternative ways to divert the water.   

 

There was a discussion with Tom Clark about the rock Gary identified he planned to blast and 

the two trees he planned to hold a scenic road to try to remove.  Gary agreed to see if he might be 

able to avoid blasting the rock and removing the trees. 

 

NEXT BOARD OF SELECTMEN MEETING:  Monday May 13
th

 at 5:30 p.m. 
 

 

ADJOURNMENT:  Betsy adjourned the site walk at 6:15 p.m. 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted by Michael Branley 

 
Approved on May 13, 2013 

 

___________________________________ 

 Board of Selectmen Chair Betsy Hardwick 

 

___________________________________ 

     Selectman Scott S. Carbee 

 

___________________________________ 

  Selectperson Abigail Arnold 

 


